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The end of a marriage does not end your commitment to your child with 
special needs. First, it is important for any child support dedicated to a 
child with special needs to be allocated under the separation agreement 
to a special needs trust so that these assets do not affect the child’s 
ability to receive government assistance. It is important in connection with 
a divorce that each spouse consider the impact of the separation on his 
or her individual special needs planning. Each parent must have 
appropriate special needs planning in order to protect the child’s 
eligibility for assistance. Each spouse can have their own special needs 
trust with different trustees and different beneficiaries. Despite this, it is 
important that where possible, the parents of the child with special needs 
coordinate the funding of the trusts to ensure that adequate resources 
will be available to the child, and to ensure that the both spouses have 
incorporated the planning necessary to preserve the child’s eligibility for 
assistance. 

If you incorporate special needs planning in your estate plan, but your 
ex-spouse has not, the planning you have done will not be enough to 
protect your child’s eligibility for assistance at the time that your ex-
spouse dies. 

In obtaining the divorce, one issue which is not often contemplated is 
who is responsible for becoming the guardian of the child upon the 
child’s attainment of age 18 (one parent or both together) and who has 
responsibility for educational decisions with respect to a child (this could 
be both parents or one). These issues should be addressed in a divorce 
agreement to minimize disputes following the divorce.   



Cole, Schotz, Meisel, Forman & Leonard, P.A. 
 
Court Plaza North, 25 Main Street 
Hackensack, NJ 07601 
Phone: 
(201) 489-3000 
 
900 Third Avenue, 16th Floor 
New York, NY 10022 
Phone: 
(212) 752-8000 
 
500 Delaware Avenue, Suite 1410 
Wilmington, DE 19801 
Phone: 
(302) 652-3131 
 
300 East Lombard Street, Suite 2000 
Baltimore, MD 21202 
Phone: 
(410) 230-0660 


